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Dear Parents & Carers 

As you are well aware the weather over the next few days is set to be extremely hot.  Whilst 

this type of weather is great if you’re by the sea, the pool or abroad; we’re not set up to 

deal with it and it is likely to be really uncomfortable next week. 

* To make it more manageable we ask that children come to school in their PE kits or if 

this isn’t available plain shorts and a white or light coloured T shirt. Trainers can be 

worn but please no flip flops, open toe sandals or sliders (we’re not on holiday yet). 

* The children need to come with suncream, a hat and a drinking water bottle – this 

can be refilled as much as the children like during the day. 

* There won’t be any PE during the extreme weather and the children won’t be outside 

past 11am. 

* We will keep a close eye on the children for any signs of being unwell and will let   

parents know if we are concerned.  

There has been a lot of speculation about school closures but there has been nothing from 

DfE or Dudley and there is unlikely to be – however should things change we will let you 

know via text initially. 

Hope you all have a good weekend  

Mr Marshall, Headteacher 

Sports Days:  Well done to everyone who took part in our sports days last week. You all did       

extremely well! Also a big thank you to everybody who took part in our sponsored walk, so far we 

have raised nearly £900  which will help to kick start our funding for new school benches.  If you 

still have sponsor money to hand in, please can you do so by Tuesday 19th July. 

 

                                                                  Thank you 



 

Tuesday 19th July      Y6 Leaver’s assembly  at 2pm 

Wednesday 20th July 2022   End of Year/Start of the Summer Holidays 

         (Normal finishing time for the whole school) 

Thursday 21st July 2022    Teacher Training Day 

Monday 5th September 2022   Teacher Training Day 

Tuesday 6th September 2022   Teacher Training Day 

Wednesday 7th September 2022  Return to School 

Wraparound:  In order to remain financially viable breakfast and afterschool club 

charges will rise in September.  Breakfast Club will increase by 25p per session to 

£3.75.  Afterschool club will increase by 50p to £8.00 per session.  The increased 

costs are to cover the rise in National Insurance contributions and staff wages. 

Please note that our office opening hours are 8:30am—4:00pm.  If you 

need to contact the office please call/visit between these times.   If 

you need to report an absence before 8:30am please leave a message 

on the absence line.   

Thank you 

Uniform 

Uniform orders placed from the 11th July to 14th July will be handed out w/c 5th 

September.  All orders will be taken to the classrooms for the teachers to hand out. 

Thank you  

 



 

 Tuesday 12th July myself and 11 year 4/5 children went and played a match away against Milking Bank Primary 

School. Unfortunately, we didn’t win our match, we were very unlucky but by far we were the better team. We 

had the most possession during the game but we just couldn’t get the goals in. We did amazing as a team and I 

look forward to the new season in September. 

 

Thursday 14th July 10 of our year 5/6 team played in the Under 11’s Campbell Cup football match against Cotwall 

End Primary School. Unfortunately, we didn’t win our match and we lost 4-1. All boys played amazing and did 

their best. To come runners up and play in the final was brilliant. This was our last match with the year 6 boys as a 

team and I hope it was a great end for them. We have all had an amazing season together and they will be very 

missed in the team next year. I wish them all the best in the future. It has been an absolute pleasure, keep up the 

football!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All football for this academic year has now finished but it will resume again in September. It has been a fantastic 

first year for myself at Belle Vue. I look forward to what next year brings.  

 

Letters will be going out on Monday to year 4’s ready for swimming for when we come back in September. It will 

be continuing at the new Duncan Edwards Centre in Dudley on a Wednesday afternoon. First lesson will be 

Wednesday 14th September. 

 

Don’t forget, In the school holidays Crystal Leisure Centre and The Duncan Edwards Leisure Centre are offering 

free swimming for children. For an adult to attend with them it is 4.70. This is a great opportunity and something 

fun for the children! On the 25th July for 5 days The Duncan Edwards Leisure Centre are offering a 5-day course 

for 30. This is an opportunity for your children to attend a crash course of swimming to gain their confidence, 

learn how to swim and gain more experience. This would be great for any year 4s to attend as they will be going 

swimming in year 5. If any parents/carers fit into the option category both the admission and crash course will be 

half the price. Please speak to the receptionist at the swimming baths for more details. 

 

From September children need to have the correct PE kit for both indoors and outdoors. Having the correct PE 

kit is important for the children’s safety and to also look smart. The list is below with what children need. 

Please can we ensure the kit is in school with them when they come back in September. 

 

* Indoor PE kit: white t-shirt, red short and pumps. 

* Outdoor PE kit: Black/Navy or Grey joggers, hoodie or jacket, white t-shirt and trainers. 








